
                                       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

REGIONAL OFFICES 
           •  111 Wheatfield Drive  •  Milford, Pennsylvania  18337  •  570-296-2765  • 

          •  540 Broadway  •  Monticello, New York  12701  •  845-794-3399  • 

MAIN OFFICE 
33 Airport Center Drive 
Suite 202 
New Windsor, New York 12553 
 
(845) 567-3100 
fax:  (845) 567-3232 
e-mail: mheny@mhepc.com 

McGOEY, HAUSER and EDSALL 
CONSULTING ENGINEERS D.P.C. 
RICHARD D. McGOEY, P.E. (NY & PA) 
WILLIAM J. HAUSER, P.E. (NY, NJ & PA) 
MARK J. EDSALL, P.E. (NY, NJ & PA) 

 
TOWN OF NEWBURGH 

PLANNING BOARD 
REVIEW COMMENTS 

 
 
PROJECT:    SUNSHINE FORD 
PROJECT NO.:   13-24 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 99, BLOCK 4, LOTS 4-11, 23 & 18  
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: SHAW ENGINEERING 
REVIEW DATE:   14 APRIL 2014 
MEETING DATE:   17 APRIL 2014 
 
 

1. The proposed project now only consists of the additional parking along Putnam Street.  Any 
additions to the existing Ford Dealership have been removed from this application.  A reduction in 
12 parking spaces has been incorporated into the plans, in order to reduce the amount of 
impervious surface to below 80% lot coverage.  Current lot coverage calculations identify 79.1%.   

 
2. The required zoning amendment for the existing residential structure has been eliminated by 

eliminating the need of a lot line change for building coverage. 
 
3. Site grading has been revised pursuant to our previous comments to comply with the Town Board 

Developer’s Agreement.   
 
4. Planning Board must determine whether to hold a Public Hearing on this application. 
 
5. Storm Water Management Plan and report has been reviewed by this office and found acceptable. 
 
6. Orange County Planning Department comments are required. 

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 
 
_________________________  
Patrick J. Hines 
Associate  
















































